
 
If you would like your events to be included in the Village Calendar, please contact Amanda @ the  

Village office PRIOR to the 25th of each month. Please provide event in writing either in person or by email or fax.  
Email: projects@mannville.com  or Fax-780 763 3643. 
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Sun. Mon. Tues. Wed. Thu. Fri. Sat. 
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7. 
 

8. 9. 10. 
Food Bank Open 

11-1pm 
United Church 

11. 
 

12. 
 

13. 
 

14. 
 

15. 
 

16. 
Council Meeting    

@ 6:30 pm 

17. 
Food Bank Open 

11-1pm 
United Church 

18. 
 

19. 
 

20. 
 

21. 
 

22. 23. 
 

24. 
Food Bank Open 

11-1pm 
United Church 

25. 26. 
 

27. 

28. 29. 
 

30. 
 

   
 

 
Transfer Station  
Summer Hours: 

M & W 10-1 
Fri & Sat. 10-4 

June 2020                                  

Mannville Messenger 

Highlights from the Regular Council meeting held on May 19, 2020 
   

• Council approved the Tax Payment, Non-Payment & Penalty Bylaw No. 2020-846 

• Council approved the 2020 Operating and Capital Budget. 
• Council approved the 2020 Tax Rate Bylaw No. 2020-847 

• Council approved the 3-Year Operating Plan 2021-2023. 
• Council approved the 5-Year Capital Plan 2021-2025. 
• Council endorsed the appointment of Tina Bielesch to the Mannville Centennial Public  
     Library Board.  

• Council declared June 1 - 7, 2020 Senior Week within the Village of Mannville. 
 
 

For detailed information on motions passed at Council, please visit the  
Village website at www.mannville.com/services  

 
The next Regular Council meeting is scheduled to take place on Tuesday,  

June 16, 2020 at 6:30 pm in the Village Chambers. 
 
 

Village of Mannville 
2020 ASSESSMENT AND TAX NOTICES 

 

• As per the Municipal Government Act, notice is hereby given that the assessment roll has been prepared for 
the Village of Mannville and the notices have been sent by mail on May 29, 2020 in the form of a Combined 
Property Assessment and Tax Notice.   

• The assessment roll is open for inspection at the Village Office 5127- 50th Street, by appointment during   
regular business hours, 8:30 a.m. - 4:30 p.m.  Assessment complaints must be made in writing on the         
appropriate form to the Clerk of the Assessment Review Board by August 5, 2020 with the required fee, paid 
to the Village of Mannville. 

 

• Property taxes are due now. The Village encourages taxpayers to make payments as soon as possible, if able 
to do so. 

• To avoid penalty, payment must be made in full on or before September 30, 2020  
• A 12% penalty will be applied to current taxes outstanding on October 1, 2020.    
• A 6% penalty will be applied to all tax arrears on January 1st of each year.   

 

 
If you are on a monthly payment plan, please contact the Village Office to confirm that your installments are 

sufficient to ensure your balance is $0.00 by December 31, 2020. 
Penalties will not be applied to those tax roll numbers for which a monthly  

payment plan agreement is in place and account is current.  

http://www.mannville.com/services


Tax Installment Payment Plan ,(TIPP) 
 
Taxpayers may pay taxes on a monthly basis subject to the          
following conditions: 

 
a) The Taxpayer must notify the Village Office of their 
desire to participate in the program by enrolling in the TIPP 
Authorization Program. 
b) For the first five months of the current year the taxpayer 
shall pay a monthly payment equivalent to one twelfth of 
the tax based on previous year’s tax levy. 
c) For the last seven months of the year the taxpayer shall 
make seven monthly payments equivalent to the balance of 
the tax levy for the current year. 
 
All payments are due in the Village Bank account 
before the last banking day of each month. 

 
If you wish to be participate in the TIPP program please  

contact the Village Office at (780)763-3500 
  

Back Alley Garbage Collection 
 

Residents can assist public works for the pick-up of grass  
clippings, small branches, leaves etc. Please ensure branches are  

neatly piled and in lengths, no longer than 4 feet.  
 

Maximum weight of bags 40lbs. If you have to drag your bag its too heavy. 
Public works will NOT pick-up any construction materials.  

 
Property residents are also reminded to cut side and back alley boulevards. 

Residents Reminder…. 
 
 

Garbage Carts need to be placed 3 feet  
(1 meter) from all stationary obstacles, such 

as vehicles and fences to allow the  
automated arms sufficient room to grasp 
cart. All garbage must be properly bagged, 
tied and placed within the cart. No Loose 
garbage, grass etc. 

Wheels facing in towards curbside. 
Do not place garbage on top of the lid. 

WHAT PROVINCIAL POLICING COSTS MEAN TO YOUR PROPERTY TAXES 
 
  

In 2019 the provincial government announced that all municipalities would be expected to pay policing costs to the 
province beginning in 2020, phased in over a four-year period. These policing costs are to be raised through   general 
municipal property   taxes. The province has supplied the following amounts that will be charged to the Village of 
Mannville for policing in the corresponding years. 
 

                                                             
 

If you have any concerns or questions regarding this matter, please direct inquires to Fort Saskatchewan-Vegreville MLA, Jackie 

Armstrong-Homeniuk at 780-632-6840. 

2020 $14,116 

2021 $21,188 

2022 $28,231 

2023 $42,377 

2024 $42,377 

 

      East Regional Waste 
Transfer Station 

 
 

Located 1.5 miles west of the Village of Mannville 
on Mannville Road and Range Road 92. 

 

Summer Hours:  April 1– November 30 
   Monday & Wednesday 10:00 am - 1:00 pm 

 Friday & Saturday 10:00 am - 4:00 pm   
Closed all holidays 

 Mannville Centennial Public  
 Library 

5029 - 50 Street    
Mannville, Alberta  T0B 2W0 

Phone: (780) 763-3611      

E-mail:  librarian@mannvillelibrary.ab.ca   
 

Library Temporarily 
Closed Due to COVID-19 
Contact Staff by Phone or Email  

Blue Bag Door to Door  
Service 

Due to Covid-19 the Village’s recycling contractor  
suspended their recycling pick up service as well as to 
avoid risk to our employees and reduce community 
spread of COVID-19, recycling service is suspended 
until further notice. Residents may choose to store 
their recyclables until it is safe to collect recyclables 
again; others may choose to place their recyclables in 
with their household waste. Either choice is okay.  
Please withhold placing any recycle bags on the curb 
and ensure that your bagged household waste fits 
within your roll out garbage bin.  
 
Council has removed the $5 recycling charge from 
monthly utility billing for the months of April, May, 
June and July. 

Village of  Mannville 
5127 - 50 Street   Box 180 

Mannville, Alberta  T0B 2W0 
Phone: (780) 763-3500      

Fax: (780) 763-3643 
E-mail:  info@mannville.com 
Website:  www.mannville.com 

Our doors will reopen to the public June 1, with 
physical distancing and Health restriction            

practices in place.  

               
 

Mannville – Minburn – Innisfree                                                                                   
Family and Community Support Services 
Yellowhead Community Support Society 

M-M-I Family Resource Network 
 

Please continue to watch our Facebook page for updates. Mannville-
Minburn-Innisfree Family & Community Support Services   

@FCSSmannvilleminburninnisfree 
Website: https://mmifcss.wixsite.com/mmifcss 

 
For more information about programs and services, 
780-763-3005         Email: mmifcss@mannville.com 

Family Resource Network  
*prevention & early intervention services & supports for      
families with children 0-18 years old.  
 
For Program information call or text Alicia @ 780-581-4149 & 
check our Facebook Page MMI Family Resource Network 

Friendly Phone Visiting Program  
FCSS Staff members provide social connections through a 

weekly phone call.  

What you can expect: a friendly voice, a listening ear,  

information sharing, referral to other services.  

FCSS PORCH PACKAGES/Mailouts:   

We hope you found these Information packages helpful & fun. We 
would love to hear your response, please call or email us 

SENIORS WEEK June 1 – 7  Albertans are encouraged 

to show appreciation for seniors & recognize the im-
portant contributions seniors make to our province. 

Watch for upcoming Unique Video Clips from    
Seniors on our Facebook &Website 

WHAT’S HAPPENING WITH OUR SUMMER PROGRAMS:  
Program plans are well underway for the months of July & August 
& they are looking very different than other years.                           
Keep an eye out for “SUMMER FUN IN A BOX”  
 

Temporary Social Support Services for At Risk Due to 
COVID-19   Service:  Food Access and Delivery 
Delivery by approved FCSS Volunteers.   
Grocery must be ordered through the Mannville Cornerstone  
Co-op.  

• Individuals must make their grocery order by calling the  
Mannville Cornerstone Co-op: Delivery Tuesday afternoons  
between 1:00 - 5:00 pm.  
- The Mannville Food Bank bags: Delivery on Wednesday from 
1:00 to 2:30 pm. 
 [Minburn and Innisfree Deliveries>Wednesdays Only] 
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